City of Tigard
NOTICE OF REVISIONS TO CITY OF TIGARD PUBLIC
IMPROVEMENT DESIGN STANDARDS

EFFECTIVE DATE 04/13/2020

The City of Tigard Public Improvement Design Standards have been revised as indicated below and re-
issued. The effective version is available electronically on the City’s website at: https://www.tigard-
or.gov/city hall/engineering.php

These revisions reflect immediate needs to ensure the City is receiving adequately designed and
constructed streets that are resilient and consistent with other local jurisdictions standards. Documents
posted to the city website related to this update include a Pavement Design Addendum, a technical
memo providing background supporting the addendum, and a street lights requirements memo.

In addition to the revisions reflected here, the City of Tigard Engineering Division is embarking on a
substantial review and update to the entire Public Improvement Design Standards, starting in Spring
2020, with anticipated completion by early 2021. Opportunities for stakeholders to review and
comment on all standards will be provided during this full update process.

Summary of Revisions:
Public Improvement Design Standards
D. STREET AND ROAD REQUIREMENTS
1. General — Full replacement with text in Pavement Design Addendum
12. Soil Testing — Full replacement with text in Pavement Design Addendum
13. Final Lift — Full replacement with text in Pavement Design Addendum

15. Street Lighting — Amend to reference PGE Option B as standard

Lori Faha, PE, City Engineer



